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Offer of Pecuniary Incentive in Recruiting or Retaining Students 

 
 
Summary 
 This circular aims to reiterate the Bureau’s stand that offering of pecuniary incentive 
in recruiting or retaining students is considered unacceptable and unethical.  All 
unjustified release of such incentive should be rectified at once. 
 
 
Details 
2. It has come to our attention that some schools may have been offering cash incentives 
to recruit or retain students so as to maintain their enrolment.  The Bureau considers this 
practice unacceptable and unethical in the education field.  Should the offering of 
pecuniary incentives be meant for awarding students’ meritorious achievement or helping 
students with financial difficulty, vetting criteria should be put in place and that parents 
should be clearly informed of the purposes. 
 
 
Enquiries 
3. If you have any enquiries, please contact your District School Development Officer. 
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